SUBMISSION TO SENATE INQUIRY 

From Nina Burridge 

The Family and Community Services Legislation Amendment (Special Benefit Activity Test) Bill 2002

I will not be addressing each of the terms of reference but will make some general comments from my experience of trying to assist people on TPVs.

WHERE IS THE SENSE OF MUTUAL OBLIGATION?

This Bill lacks fairness. There is no possibility of applying any principle of mutual obligation as the Government provides very little support to people on TPVs.  You cannot expect people to comply when you are offering them no assistance in the first place.

This Bill is wrong in logic because the government has not met its own obligations and it is wrong in humanitarian and all other ethical considerations. 

TPV HOLDERS GET VERY FEW WELFARE BENEFITS

TPV’s are ineligible for most of the services provided to ordinary Australians through Job  Network and Job Search, Centrelink and other agencies.

Most federally funded programs including:

· Migrant resource centres

· Any welfare or church organisation receiving federal funding.

· employment assistance programs: can only access basic services (eg touch screen job matching)

· Free English language tuition

· Settlement services provided to entrants under the refugee humanitarian program such as; on arrival accommodation; orientation with services and information classes.

Once released from detention persons on TPV’s are left to fend for themselves.  They have to

· Try to find private rental or accommodation without a bond at market rates.

· Attempt to find employment reading a touch screen written in English.

· Organise social security, Medicare, schooling etc without assistance

· Negotiate public transport to access services.

· Obtain a drivers license 
All of these skills require ENGLISH – we do not provide them even with English lessons
TPV HOLDERS ARE OFTEN TRAUMTISED FROM THEIR EXPERIENCES AND NEED HELP NOT FURTHER PUNISHMENTS AND STRESS

Bearing in mind that people on TPVs have already suffered from different types of trauma and dislocation and we offered them no assistance in detention, we traumatised them more and then, the system having finally deemed that we own them protection, we abandon them and expected them to survive in a foreign landscape – with no English skills – in which we deny them tuition, no assistance to find work, or housing.

If anyone has traveled to a foreign country or lived overseas and experienced the frustration of dealing with an alien system - let alone been through the hell of detention and dispossession, loss of family etc- may understand how impossible it is to meet the requirements of a bureaucracy which is continually placing hurdles in front of you for you to jump over. 

This is a heartless Bill. A Bill which confirms in my mind the lack of humanitarian spirit in this current government’s soul. It was a generosity of spirit and a sense of a fair go which I felt this nation always had.

It again brings home the punitive nature of a welfare system which works to keep the most disadvantaged in a state of poverty which is injurious to their physical and mental health.
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